Parnjit Singh

From: Cloud Sent: 18 October 2021 13:31
To: Planning Planning
Subject: Comment re: Planning Application 2021/3160/P - 5 Pilgrims Lane

Dear Camden Planning,

The property formerly contained two large trees which contributed to the fabric of Pilgrims Lane and the Conservation Area. Those trees were unlawfully removed and several nearby residents contacted Camden to request they be reinstated in some way.

This proposal for a larger parking area does not include the planting of trees to screen the property or restore the vegetation that was illegally removed. The property already benefits from a driveway and garaging (which the proposal would convert to living space). To grant this expansion without taking into account the fabric of the Conservation Area risks adding insult to injury.

Secondly, I am concerned by the reliance on air conditioning units which are both noisy and counter to Camden's environmental ambitions. There are many methods for natural ventilation in this instance.

For these reasons, unfortunately I object to the above elements of this proposal. Please can you acknowledge receipt of this message by return email.

Kind regards,

C Green